[bookmark: _GoBack]MANNERING PARK PRECINCT COMMITTEE INC.
MEETING MINUTES
Date: 21st September, 2020
Venue: Mannering Park Community Hall 
Time: 7.00pm
CHAIRMAN: Andrew Whitbourne              MINUTES: Judy Whitbourne 
Present 
 Judy Whitbourne, Andrew Whitbourne, Neil Wynn, Ian Carr, Trevor Wrightson, Frank Shorter, Bob Fitton .
Apologies
 Anabelle Fitton. Maggie Mecklem, Peter Mecklem.
Minutes from previous meeting – 17/08/2020 
Moved: Bob Fitton
Seconded: Ian Carr.  CARRIED.
Business Arising / Progress Reports
Item 2: Shared pathway (Ongoing)
The community consultation for the shared pathway, has been delayed due to complex landowner consultation, environmental and heritage issues and impact of Covid19.
Item 23: Radar Speed Signs (Ongoing)
A follow up letter was sent to CCC on 11/03/2020 requesting information in relation to data that had been gathered through their trials. As yet no response has been received. Further letter was sent 27/07/2020. Possible to apply for a grant to supply signs. Letter has been sent to Central Coast Council for their input and support.
Action: 
Item 26: Road and Drainage
 Central Coast Council has carried out works to footpath and kerb on Vales Rd, between Waverly Rd and Gymea Cres. Water remains dammed in the gutter and it appears the problem has not been resolved.

Item 27: Western Foreshore Restoration. & Item 28 Foreshore condition at Caravan park.
Yasmin Catley MP has received a response to her enquiries from Lake Macquarie City Council in relation to the foreshore erosion. LMCC has advised that their responsibility commences 30mts from the lake shoreline and that responsibility lays with Central Coast Council. LMCC has contacted CCC to make them aware of the erosion issue and requested that a site inspection be organised. Mannering Park Precinct Committee has been included on the list of stake holders for the new Coastal Zone Management Plan (CZMP) which will be completed 2022.
Yasmin Catley MP has also received a response from NSW Planning Industry & Environment stating that Crown Lands will review the conditions and requirements of the tenure for the sea wall in front of the caravan park, including those relating to maintenance and repair, and will raise any concerns with the licence holder. Further advised that contact should be made with Lake Macquarie City Council to provide input into the CZMP.
A meeting was held on site with Central Coast Council staff on 16th September 2020, Management, restoration and funding of the erosion issues will be discussed with council management.
ACTION:
CORRESPONDENCE
Correspondence summary was presented by the Chairman
Moved: Ian Carr
Seconded: Trevor Wrightson  CARRIED
TREASURER'S REPORT
Presented by Neil Wynn
Administration Account – No change from 17/08/2020 Balance $1201.19
Supper Account – No change from 17/08/2020  Closing Balance $35.15
Moved: Ian Carr
Seconded: Frank Shorter  CARRIED
NEW BUSINESS
1. A tree located at Vales Point Reserve will be dressed (blue solar lights & ribbons) in awareness of suicide during Mental Health Month (October) on 27th September at 11am.
2. Mannering Park tennis courts are now open during daylight hours.

COMMUNITY GROUP REPORTS
1. Tidy Towns 
a. Illegal dumping of rubbish continues.
b. Garden upgrades are ongoing.
c. Town square seat has been repaired.
d. AGM will be held 8/10/2020.

2. Men’s Shed.    
             Nil

CLOSE 7.55pm
Next meeting – Monday, 19th October 2020.

